
UPDATES OF MY STUDIES: 

HELLO 

I Benjamin Poga, a medical student in Tanzania. I have been doing fine with my studies, the 

last semester was for surgery went well and results will be out early June. I thank again the 

foundation for the important financial support of my studies up to the moment that I have 

reached the final year of study and few months left to the end. 

The last semester already started two weeks now for Obstetrics and Gynecology (start 21st 

March – ends 8th July 2022) and I will have a community medicine field work (start 1st August – 

ends 30th September 2022), that will be the end of the last final semester. 

Right now, I am ready and prepared to start the rotations of all subunits (Antenatal clinic, 

Gynecology clinic, Obstetric unit and Labor unit) of Gynecology. 

Regardless of the preparedness that I have and orientation already done one week ago on 21st - 

25th March without problem, now the university demands a lot that all or some tuition fee to be 

paid in order to register for final semester. And this week I was not allowed to start clinical 

rotations till the payments done, but I still have a chance because the last date for registration 

will be next week 8th April, 2022. 

Although of the challenges I have concerning tuition fee, I really admit and appreciate the full 

corporation I always get from the treasury department of the foundation. To any problem 

between me and the university specifically the tuition fee, the treasurer always the first to step 

up and help. I still hope through the foundation support this year I graduate without problem. 

Thank you 

My regards. 

Benjamin Poga.                                                                                                                          

 

 

 


